
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  University Faculty 
 
FROM: Laura Beauvais, Ph.D. 

Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs  
 
DATE: April 29, 2013 
 
SUBJECT: Revised - Religious Observance and the Academic Calendar 
 
As we come to the end of the 2013 academic year, it is important to remind faculty about University 
policy on religious observance and the schedule of religious holidays in advance of preparing for Fall 
courses and other campus events.  The following sections from the University Manual 
(www.uri.edu/facsen/MANUAL_09.html) are relevant to our policy on religious observance and 
student attendance:  
 
6.20.10  (www.uri.edu/facsen/CHAPTER_6.html) Policy on Religious Observance. No faculty or staff 
member, administrator or student shall be discriminated against because of religious beliefs or practice. 
 
6.20.11 (www.uri.edu/facsen/CHAPTER_6.html) To facilitate course planning, the University Chaplains 
shall prepare and provide to staff and faculty a comprehensive listing of religious holy days that traditionally have 
precluded secular activity. This list shall be provided each semester at least one week prior to the first day of 
classes. See sections 8.51.11-14 for relevant university make-up policy. 
 
8.51.11 (www.uri.edu/facsen/8.50-8.57.html) Students who plan to be absent from classes or examinations for 
religious holy days that traditionally preclude secular activity (see 6.20.11 for how such information is made 
available) shall discuss this with the appropriate instructor(s) in advance of the holy day. The instructor(s) shall 
then make one of the following options available: 

a. the same quiz, test, or examination to be administered either before or after the normally scheduled time; 
b. a comparable alternative quiz, test, or examination to be administered either before or after the scheduled 
time;                                                                                                                                                                     
c. an alternative weighting of the remaining evaluative components of the course which is mutually 
acceptable to the student and instructor(s). 

8.33.13  (www.uri.edu/facsen/8.30-8.46.html) Students not attending courses in which they enrolled have the 
obligation to drop those courses before the drop deadline. Names of students who are absent from the first and 
second class meetings of a course and who do not notify the course instructor of their intention to attend future 
class meetings may be submitted by the course instructor and/or the department chairperson to the Office of 
Enrollment Services for deletion from the class roster. If the instructor does not exercise this option, the student 
remains enrolled in the course unless s/he drops it through regular procedures. #00-01-12. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
The interfaith calendar (http://www.interfaithcalendar.org/) of religious observances is attached to 
this message.  Please note that all Jewish holidays begin at sundown on the evening before the date 
listed on the attached calendar.  Rosh Hashanah, the Jewish New Year, and one of the most sacred 
holidays on the Jewish calendar, begins on the evening of September 4 and continues through the days 
of September 5 and September 6.  Yom Kippur which is listed on September 14, begins on September 13 
at sundown. Please be sensitive to and provide flexibility to students who may miss these first days of 
class due to their commitment to their religious observance of Rosh Hashanah.  Students should not be 
penalized or dropped from the course roster for not attending on these days.  If you need assistance in 
working through potential issues presented by the academic calendar, please do not hesitate to contact 
the Provost Office or the Faculty Senate leadership.   
 
Best wishes for an enjoyable and productive summer. 
 
c: Academic Deans 
 Department Chairs  
 Faculty Senate Executive Committee 
 
 

  
 




















